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Department of Planning and Building

Town of McCordsville


Project:


Solar Roof Panels, BZA-20-003
Petitioner: 

Chris Berry  
Location:
6295 W. Chelmsford Dr. 
Request:
The petitioner’s request seeks one Development Standards Variances to allow the installation of solar panels. 
Staff Review: 
Background: The Gateway Crossing PUD was adopted in 2001.  It has been amended over the years; however, the original PUD, nor the Amendments have any affect on the petition.  This owner is seeking a variance of the standards the Town adopted in 2016 regarding solar panels, which prohibit their view from the street.  

Existing Conditions: The site is developed as a single-family residence. 
Surrounding Land Use & Zoning:  All surrounding properties are zoned Gateway Crossing PUD.  The petitioner’s immediate neighbors include single-family homes and common area.  

Variance Request – Section 4.01(D)(4)(b&f)
This section prohibits solar panels, within residential zoning, from being placed “on any front or side roof plane or slope”.   Additionally, the language prohibits equipment and components from being visible from any property or street.  The petitioner proposes panels on front and side roof planes, and equipment will be mounted to the exterior wall of the residence near the existing meter and other utility equipment. 
Staff Comments:
This standard was written and recommended by staff in 2016.  As we continue to learn more about solar panel technology, and it continues to become more of an available option for those wishing to diversify their power sources we expect to see more such requests.  While staff still has some concerns regarding the outright allowance of solar panels on all roof planes, staff will support this petition so long as there is no remonstrance from the neighborhood.  It should be noted, the Gateway Crossing HOA has already signed-off on the project.    

At this time, staff does not have any recommended conditions of approval, but we reserve the right to highlight those prior to or during the meeting.
The BZA may include conditions of approval, and if so those conditions should be incorporated into the ballots.  They may be amended, added to, or removed by the BZA.  The petitioner also has the right to request them to be amended, added to, or removed until the time the BZA has made a motion on the conditions.
Decision Criteria:
The BZA has four (4) options in considering this request; the Board may approve, approve with modifications, deny, or continue this petition.  
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